
 
 
 

 “The Peak of Good Living” 

NORTH CAROLINA 
 

TOWN OF APEX  
Proclamation 

Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals Week 2025 
from the Office of the Mayor 

WHEREAS, Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals are essential contributors to 

the success of the Apex Police Department, and to the safety of the residents in our 

town; and, 

WHEREAS, These employees handle vital functions of the Police Department, 

including outreach, public relations, administration, records management, evidence 

and equipment management, victim advocacy, crisis counseling, crime analysis, 

accreditation, policy compliance, and much more; and, 

WHEREAS, The work of these professionals often goes unnoticed, but required 

advanced expertise in many area such as communications, project management, 

criminal justice systems, community service and engagement, and more; and, 

WHEREAS, Our civilian law enforcement professionals routinely demonstrate 

immense professionalism, commitment to their role, calmness under pressure, and 

compassion as they support and contribute to law enforcement operations; and, 

 WHEREAS, The Town of Apex is proud to have a great group of individuals 

whose work helps to maintain the safety and security of our town and its people. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jacques K. Gilbert, Mayor of Apex, North Carolina, do 

hereby proclaim the week of April 20th – April 26th, 2025, “Civilian Law Enforcement 

Professionals Week” in the Town of Apex, and commend these men and women for 

their incredibly important service to our town. 

I hereby set my hand and have caused the Seal of the Town of Apex,  

North Carolina, to be affixed this the 22nd day of April 2025 

 

 

 

Jacques Gilbert, Mayor 

 


